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July 21, 2011 

 

Mr. Michael E. Queen, President 

Consolidated Mutual Water Company 

12700 West 27
th
 Ave 

Lakewood, CO 80215 

 

 
Dear Mr. Queen: 

 

Thank you for the revisions to Consolidated Mutual’s water conservation plan. Consolidated Mutual is 

commended for your conservation efforts, especially your very comprehensive leak detection program.  

Additionally, the CWCB recognizes the unique circumstances of Consolidated Mutual’s service area in 

that Consolidated Mutual has invested in water supply and storage facilities development ensuring 

abundant supplies through buildout.  

 

Consolidated Mutual’s Water Conservation Plan is approved with the following conditions: 

 

1)  Because the plan did not adequately explain how Consolidated Mutual will monitor and evaluate the 

selected conservation programs, Consolidated Mutual will not be eligible for water conservation grants or 

loans. An example of an acceptable monitoring and evaluation plan is attached for your reference. We 

would be happy to review any revisions to Consolidated Mutual’s plan to address this issue. 

   

2) Covered entities, such as Consolidated Mutual, are required to submit an updated water conservation 

plan every 7 years. While the CWCB is approving the current plan despite the deficiencies noted above, 

Consolidated Mutual must address these issues in future plans. 

 

 

Thank you again for your revised water conservation plan and if you have questions feel free to call Veva 

Deheza at 303-866-3441 X 3226. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Gimbel 

CWCB Director 

 

 
John W. Hickenlooper 

Governor 
 

Mike King 

DNR Executive Director 
 

Jennifer L. Gimbel 

CWCB Director 


